
Division of Vehicles 

915 SW Harrison St. 

Topeka KS 66626-0001 

 

Telephone: (785) 296-3601 

FAX:785-291-3755 

www.ksrevenue.org 

Nick Jordan, Secretary 

Donna Shelite, Director 

 Sam Brownback, Governor 

  

1 

 

 

 

TO:  Richard Proehl 

  Chairman, House Transportation Committee 

 

FROM: Donna Shelite 

  Director of Vehicles, Dept. of Revenue 

 

DATE:  January 30, 2013 

 

RE:  House Bill 2009 

 

 

Thank you Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee.  I am Donna Shelite and I serve as the 

Director of the Division of Motor Vehicles, Kansas Department of Revenue.   

House Bill 2009 re-enacts the process of a driver applying to the Division of Vehicles for 

restricted driving privileges in lieu of suspension relating to failure to comply with traffic 

citations.  If passed, the Division can administer with existing staff and the necessary 

programming is already completed in the current driver’s license system.   Likewise, the process 

has already been programmed into the new motor vehicle system yet to be implemented.   

In conclusion, the Division stands ready to carry out HB 2009 without further costs or resources 

if the bill successfully passes.  

Thank you for the opportunity to speak on this bill and I stand for questions.  

 

 

 


